From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:51 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Jessica Parfrey <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 6, 2016 at 6:47:10 PM PDT

**To:** Salud Carbajal <<u>supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org</u>>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Jessica Parfrey <eudaimoniaconsultants@gmail.com>

Sep 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

expansion of one of the dirtiest, most carbon intensive oil projects. Santa Barbara, our Santa Barbara, Must look towards the Future! Let us be leaders and lead the charge to the fossil-free economy.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us cultivate our beautiful region and stop the destructive and outdated thinking of the past!

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Jessica Parfrey 709 Bolton Walk Apt 103 Goleta, CA 93117-4135 eudaimoniaconsultants@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:51 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Irv Beiman <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: August 4, 2016 at 2:24:20 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Irv Beiman < <u>bu3690@gmail.com</u>>

Aug 4, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Dr. Irv Beiman 5120 Baseline Ave Santa Ynez, CA 93460-9751 bu3690@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:50 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Corrie Ellis <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: August 6, 2016 at 12:11:12 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Corrie Ellis < <u>corrieellis@gmail.com</u>>

Aug 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Corrie Ellis 714 Gayley Walk Apt 103 Goleta, CA 93117-4124 corrieellis@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:50 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: E Wall <act@fwwatch.org>

**Date:** August 7, 2016 at 7:43:23 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Reply-To: E Wall < epwall@hotmail.com>

Aug 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. E Wall 4020 Primavera Rd # B Santa Barbara, CA 93110-1494 epwall@hotmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:50 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Kali Zulu <act@fwwatch.org> Date: August 6, 2016 at 5:28:46 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Reply-To: Kali Zulu < kalizulu@icloud.com >

Aug 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Miss Kali Zulu PO Box 2903 Santa Maria, CA 93457-2903 kalizulu@icloud.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:45 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Jane Fehrenbacher <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: August 13, 2016 at 10:20:22 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Jane Fehrenbacher < <u>janeldy11@gmail.com</u>>

Aug 13, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Jane Fehrenbacher 3662 Eileen Way Santa Barbara, CA 93105-2561 janeldy11@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:44 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Tina Flores <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: August 14, 2016 at 11:21:40 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Tina Flores < <u>imluckythirteen@netzero.com</u>>

Aug 14, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Tina Flores 524 W El Camino St Santa Maria, CA 93458-3618 imluckythirteen@netzero.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:49 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Jane Alexander < act@fwwatch.org> Date: August 7, 2016 at 9:43:30 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Jane Alexander < <u>ijflanexander@comcast.net</u>>

Aug 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Jane Alexander 1697 Calzada Ave Santa Ynez, CA 93460-9360 jjflanexander@comcast.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:43 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: David Hinkley <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: August 15, 2016 at 10:53:46 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Reply-To: David Hinkley < hinkley@pstat.ucsb.edu>

Aug 15, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Dr. David Hinkley 2616 Clinton Ter Santa Barbara, CA 93105-3733 hinkley@pstat.ucsb.edu

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:49 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Ellen Hamilton <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: August 7, 2016 at 8:14:21 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Ellen Hamilton <ellen.hamilton5@verizon.net>

Aug 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Ellen Hamilton 7005 Scripps Crescent St Goleta, CA 93117-2953 ellen.hamilton5@verizon.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:49 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Elise Fields <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: August 7, 2016 at 10:00:01 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Elise Fields <<u>eliseanderic@msn.com</u>>

Aug 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Elise Fields 3322 Calle Noguera Santa Barbara, CA 93105-2607 eliseanderic@msn.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:43 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Grace Feldmann < act@fwwatch.org > Date: September 6, 2016 at 10:16:36 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Reply-To: Grace Feldmann <morgainele@gmail.com>

Sep 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Grace Feldmann 4896 Lookout Rd Santa Barbara, CA 93105-9785 morgainele@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:50 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: JOHN THOMPSON < act@fwwatch.org>

Date: August 6, 2016 at 2:11:23 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Reply-To: JOHN THOMPSON < ilthomp985@cox.net>

Aug 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mr. JOHN THOMPSON 985 Crown Ave Santa Barbara, CA 93111-1062 jlthomp985@cox.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:42 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Doyle Barnett <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 6, 2016 at 11:16:37 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Reply-To: Doyle Barnett < doyleb@cox.net>

Sep 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mr. Doyle Barnett 447 Camino Talavera Goleta, CA 93117-1528 doyleb@cox.net

From: Carbajal, Salud

**Sent:** Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:47 PM

**To:** Allen, Michael (COB)

**Subject:** Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Louise Gainey <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: August 8, 2016 at 11:02:13 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Louise Gainey < louinc1@aol.com>

Aug 8, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Louise Gainey 4633 Via Huerto Santa Barbara, CA 93110-2325 louinc1@aol.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:42 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Susan Scaduto <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 6, 2016 at 11:46:38 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Reply-To: Susan Scaduto < myssuzi@yahoo.com >

Sep 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Susan Scaduto 555 none of ur biz lane Santa Barbara, CA 93101 myssuzi@yahoo.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:46 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Deborah Anderson <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: August 8, 2016 at 11:15:33 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Deborah Anderson <debventure@yahoo.com>

Aug 8, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Deborah Anderson 245 San Rafael Ave Santa Barbara, CA 93109-2079 debventure@yahoo.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:41 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** Brian Lovelace <act@fwwatch.org> **Date:** September 6, 2016 at 1:16:43 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Brian Lovelace <br/> <br/> brian.a.lovelace@gmail.com>

Sep 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mr. Brian Lovelace 7372 Padova Dr Goleta, CA 93117-1318 brian.a.lovelace@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:46 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Eric Fields <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: August 9, 2016 at 8:35:18 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Eric Fields < <u>ericmfields@msn.com</u>>

Aug 9, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Dr. Eric Fields 3322 Calle Noguera Santa Barbara, CA 93105-2607 ericmfields@msn.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:41 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Barbara Gerke <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 6, 2016 at 3:17:02 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Barbara Gerke < <u>bubblegumba@gmail.com</u>>

Sep 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Barbara Gerke 5882 Marstone Ln Goleta, CA 93117-2120 bubblegumba@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:41 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte For hearing

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Vivian Stanton < act@fwwatch.org> Date: September 6, 2016 at 4:17:18 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Vivian Stanton < <u>vstanton65@gmail.com</u>>

Sep 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Vivian Stanton 1369 School House Rd Santa Barbara, CA 93108-1236 vstanton65@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 6:53 PM

To:

Allen, Michael (COB)

Subject:

Re: Ex-Parte Communications - PCEC Hearing Scheduled for October 11, 2016

Michael,

Sorry. Just realized you gave us an email address. I sent many to you. I will send future emails to the email address you gave us.

Salud

Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 6, 2016, at 4:28 PM, Allen, Michael (COB) <allen@co.santa-barbara.ca.us> wrote:

Chair Adam and Members of the Board,

It is anticipated that members of the Board could receive quite a bit of correspondence related to the PCEC hearing scheduled for October 11, 2016 in Santa Maria. Please forward all ex-parte communications to the Clerk of the Board at <a href="mailto:sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us">sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us</a> per the procedures outlined below. We will post the material as appropriate prior to the hearing. Let me know if you have any questions.

Mike Allen

568-2245

Regarding uniform procedures for the distribution of ex parte disclosures prior to quasi-judicial hearings:

The Clerk of the Board will post online all ex parte communications determined appropriate by the individual Board offices. Board offices should identify emailed or written ex parte communications and email them to <a href="mailto:sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us">sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us</a>. Please scan any hard copy material and send it via email. Hard copies of ex parte documents should not be submitted to the Clerk of the Board.

To ensure proper filing please reference "ex parte" and the date of the hearing in the subject line as well as the subject matter. (Example: "Ex Parte 1/20/17 – Miramar Beach Appeal").

All ex parte communication received will be published as an attachment with the corresponding item on the County webpage. Thank you in advance for your cooperation and understanding. Please direct all questions or concerns to the Clerk of the Board.

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 29, 2016 2:45 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: PCEC Appeal, No vote

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: MiTmite9 < <u>bluesunflowersb@gmail.com</u>> **Date:** September 29, 2016 at 11:54:34 AM PDT

To: <u>SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org</u> Subject: PCEC Appeal, No vote

Dear Supervisor Carbajal:

My family and I urge you to deny the PCEC appeal. We do not want any further damage done to our air and water quality.

Thank you. (We are voting for you in this upcoming election.)

Sincerely,

The Kelly Family 1724 Olive Avenue 93101 Sent from my <u>iPodlizzirus@gmail.com</u>

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 29, 2016 2:44 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: upcoming action on oil fields

#### Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: Cherie Baroni < <a href="mailto:cherie.baroni@gmail.com">cherie.baroni@gmail.com</a>>
Date: September 29, 2016 at 12:43:16 PM PDT

To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org
Subject: upcoming action on oil fields

- 1. The Planning Commission carefully considered this project and rejected it because of the significant, unmitigated Class I impacts to Air Quality, Endangered and Sensitive Species, Critical Habitat and Water Quality. County Staff also recommends rejecting the appeal and only approving the emergency seep cans that are necessary to address the on-going seep problem from existing operations.
- Cyclic Steam Injection method has a high well casing failure rate and there is a history of
  eruptive well failures at the site. The drilling would occur in an area that is already suffering
  extensive damage from 100 accidental oil seeps to date. The State predicts at least another
  225 seeps in the next 25 years if the Project is approved.
- 3. The Project site is one of the most biologically rich locations in Santa Barbara County. The Project's oil seeps would potentially drown the endangered California Tiger Salamanders and destroy some of the rarest and most imperiled plant communities in the world, such as the Southern Bishop Pine forest and the Burton Mesa Chaparral. It will also have an irreversible impact on endangered Lompoc Yerba Santa plants, found in only 6 locations in the world.
- 4. The environmental review found significant and unavoidable risks to our water. The Project site is on a hill that intersects Orcutt creek and others that flow to the San Antonio Lagoon and Pacific Ocean. The recent Refugio oil spill demonstrates the immense risk and costs of oil spills.
- 5. The County cannot justify overturning the Planning Commission 's decision and Staff recommendation of denial. The Project does not supply any benefits that will outweigh the potentially substantial and irreversible environmental harm from allowing PCEC to double its cyclic steam drilling operations on Orcutt Hill. Thus, the County cannot legally justify approving the Project with a Statement of Overriding Considerations.

Please help stop this!

Thank you, Cherie Baroni

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 29, 2016 2:44 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: overturning oil seep recommendation

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Cherie Baroni < cherie.baroni@gmail.com > Date: September 29, 2016 at 12:43:24 PM PDT

To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org

Subject: overturning oil seep recommendation

Please help! This cannot happen!

- 1. The Planning Commission carefully considered this project and rejected it because of the significant, unmitigated Class I impacts to Air Quality, Endangered and Sensitive Species, Critical Habitat and Water Quality. County Staff also recommends rejecting the appeal and only approving the emergency seep cans that are necessary to address the on-going seep problem from existing operations.
- Cyclic Steam Injection method has a high well casing failure rate and there is a history of
  eruptive well failures at the site. The drilling would occur in an area that is already suffering
  extensive damage from 100 accidental oil seeps to date. The State predicts at least another
  225 seeps in the next 25 years if the Project is approved.
- 3. The Project site is one of the most biologically rich locations in Santa Barbara County. The Project's oil seeps would potentially drown the endangered California Tiger Salamanders and destroy some of the rarest and most imperiled plant communities in the world, such as the Southern Bishop Pine forest and the Burton Mesa Chaparral. It will also have an irreversible impact on endangered Lompoc Yerba Santa plants, found in only 6 locations in the world.
- 4. The environmental review found significant and unavoidable risks to our water. The Project site is on a hill that intersects Orcutt creek and others that flow to the San Antonio Lagoon and Pacific Ocean. The recent Refugio oil spill demonstrates the immense risk and costs of oil spills.
- 5. The County cannot justify overturning the Planning Commission 's decision and Staff recommendation of denial. The Project does not supply any benefits that will outweigh the potentially substantial and irreversible environmental harm from allowing PCEC to double its cyclic steam drilling operations on Orcutt Hill. Thus, the County cannot legally justify approving the Project with a Statement of Overriding Considerations.

Please stop this! Thank you, Cherie Baroni 805-560-

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 29, 2016 2:33 PM

To: Subject: sbcob Fwd:

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: < budgora@hotmail.com>

**Date:** September 29, 2016 at 2:23:03 PM PDT

To: "Carbajal, Salud" < scarbaja@co.santa-barbara.ca.us>

Cc: <<u>sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us</u>>

Dear Salud,

On October 11, the SB County Supervisors will make a final decision on PCEC's appeal to drill up to 144 cyclic steam injection oil wells in the Orcutt Hlls. This oil project was rejected by the Planning Commission due to unavoidable risk of spills. Existing operations there have already caused 100 seeps into surrounding natural areas, wetlands, oak woodlands and endangered species habitats

As private citizen I urge you to vote to deny the appeal for the following reasons:

The Planning Commission carefully considered this project and rejected it because of the significant, unmitigated Class I impacts to Air Quality, Endangered and Sensitive Species, Critical Habitat and Water Quality. County Staff also recommends rejecting the appeal and only approving the emergency seep cans that are necessary to address the on-going seep problem from existing operations.

Cyclic Steam Injection method has a high well casing failure rate and there is a history of eruptive well failures at the site. The drilling would occur in an area that is already suffering extensive damage from 100 accidental oil seeps to date. The State predicts at least another 225 seeps in the next 25 years if the Project is approved.

The Project site is one of the most biologically rich locations in Santa Barbara County. The Project's oil seeps would potentially drown the endangered California Tiger Salamanders and destroy some of the rarest and most imperiled plant communities in the world, such as the Southern Bishop Pine forest and the Burton Mesa Chaparral. It will also have an irreversible impact on endangered Lompoc Yerba Santa plants, found in only 6 locations in the world.

The environmental review found significant and unavoidable risks to our water. The Project site is on a hill that intersects Orcutt creek and others that flow to the San Antonio Lagoon and Pacific Ocean. The recent Refugio oil spill demonstrates the immense risk and costs of oil spills.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Beno Budgor

Get Outlook for Android

From: Carbajal, Salud

Sent: Thursday, September 29, 2016 7:59 AM

To: sbcob

**Subject:** Fwd: Re. drilling for oil

# Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: Michele Tornabene < tornabenem@gmail.com>

Date: September 29, 2016 at 7:57:40 AM PDT

To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org

Subject: Re. drilling for oil

Reject all future drilling for oil in Santa Barbara County!!

From: Carbajal, Salud

**Sent:** Thursday, September 29, 2016 7:47 AM

To: sbcok

**Subject:** Fwd: 144 cyclic steam injection oil wells in the Orcutt Hlls.

#### Sent from my iPhone

#### Begin forwarded message:

From: Stephanie Statom <stephaniestatom@yahoo.com>

Date: September 29, 2016 at 12:49:46 AM PDT

To: "cao@co.santa-barbara.ca.us" <cao@co.santa-barbara.ca.us>,

Subject: 144 cyclic steam injection oil wells in the Orcutt Hlls.

**Reply-To:** Stephanie Statom <stephaniestatom@yahoo.com>

Dear SB County Supervisors,

- Please Deny PCEC's appeal to drill up to 144 cyclic steam injection oil wells in the Orcutt Hils
- The Planning Commission carefully considered this project and rejected it because of the significant, unmitigated Class I impacts to Air Quality, Endangered and Sensitive Species, Critical Habitat and Water Quality. County Staff also recommends rejecting the appeal and only approving the emergency seep cans that are necessary to address the on-going seep problem from existing operations.
- 2. Cyclic Steam Injection method has a high well casing failure rate and there is a history of eruptive well failures at the site. The drilling would occur in an area that is already suffering extensive damage from 100 accidental oil seeps to date. The State predicts at least another 225 seeps in the next 25 years if the Project is approved.
- 3. The Project site is one of the most biologically rich locations in Santa Barbara County. The Project's oil seeps would potentially drown the endangered California Tiger Salamanders and destroy some of the rarest and most imperiled plant communities in the world, such as the Southern Bishop Pine forest and the Burton Mesa Chaparral. It will also have an irreversible impact on endangered Lompoc Yerba Santa plants, found in only 6 locations in the world.
- 4. The environmental review found significant and unavoidable risks to our water. The Project site is on a hill that intersects Orcutt creek and others that flow to the San Antonio Lagoon and Pacific Ocean. The recent Refugio oil spill demonstrates the immense risk and costs of oil spills.

 $<sup>&</sup>quot;\underline{SupervisorCarbajal@co.santa-barbara.ca.us}" < \underline{SupervisorCarbajal@co.santa-barbara.ca.us} >,$ 

<sup>&</sup>quot;iwolf@sbcbos2.org" <iwolf@sbcbos2.org>, "dfarr@countyofsb.org" <dfarr@countyofsb.org>,

<sup>&</sup>quot;peter.adam@countyofsb.org" <peter.adam@countyofsb.org>,

<sup>&</sup>quot;steve.lavagnino@countyofsb.org" <steve.lavagnino@countyofsb.org>

5. The County cannot justify overturning the Planning Commission 's decision and Staff recommendation of denial. The Project does not supply any benefits that will outweigh the potentially substantial and irreversible environmental harm from allowing PCEC to double its cyclic steam drilling operations on Orcutt Hill. Thus, the County cannot legally justify approving the Project with a Statement of Overriding Considerations.

Thank you, Sincerely, Stephanie Statom Solvang, CA 93463

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 29, 2016 7:14 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: PCEC Orcutt Hill Oil Project - Deny Appeal

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Joey Benaron < joey@solefarm.com> **Date:** September 29, 2016 at 6:36:49 AM PDT

To: <sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us>, <SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: PCEC Orcutt Hill Oil Project - Deny Appeal

Hello Salud,

Please continue to reject this project on and protect SB's natural resources from industry greed. These oil companies have only one thing in mind and that is making money, they do not carer about long term effects, that will be some other CEO's problem.

Thank you for a job well done.

Joey

Joey Benaron 1324 E Haley St SB CA 93103

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Wednesday, September 28, 2016 6:58 PM

To:

shcoh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny application for this project

FYI

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: James Spellman < iimspellman48@gmail.com>

Date: September 28, 2016 at 6:22:10 PM PDT

To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org

Subject: Deny application for this project

- 1. The Planning Commission carefully considered this project and rejected it because of the significant, unmitigated Class I impacts to Air Quality, Endangered and Sensitive Species, Critical Habitat and Water Quality. County Staff also recommends rejecting the appeal and only approving the emergency seep cans that are necessary to address the ongoing seep problem from existing operations.
- 2. Cyclic Steam Injection method has a high well casing failure rate and there is a history of eruptive well failures at the site. The drilling would occur in an area that is already suffering extensive damage from 100 accidental oil seeps to date. The State predicts at least another 225 seeps in the next 25 years if the Project is approved.
- 3. The Project site is one of the most biologically rich locations in Santa Barbara County. The Project's oil seeps would potentially drown the endangered California Tiger Salamanders and destroy some of the rarest and most imperiled plant communities in the world, such as the Southern Bishop Pine forest and the Burton Mesa Chaparral. It will also have an irreversible impact on endangered Lompoc Yerba Santa plants, found in only 6 locations in the world.
- 4. The environmental review found significant and unavoidable risks to our water. The Project site is on a hill that intersects Orcutt creek and others that flow to the San Antonio Lagoon and Pacific Ocean. The recent Refugio oil spill demonstrates the immense risk and costs of oil spills.
- 5. The County cannot justify overturning the Planning Commission 's decision and Staff recommendation of denial. The Project does not supply any benefits that will outweigh the potentially substantial and irreversible environmental harm from allowing PCEC to

double its cyclic steam drilling operations on Orcutt Hill. Thus, the County cannot legally justify approving the Project with a Statement of Overriding Considerations.

Thank you for taking action to prevent more oil seeps and spills in Santa Barbara County!

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, September 16, 2016 1:47 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Pacific Coast Energy

**Attachments:** 

Pacific Energy Letter.pdf; ATT00001.htm

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Tony Skinner < tonys@ibewlu952.org>
Date: September 16, 2016 at 1:41:21 PM PDT
To: < SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

**Subject: Pacific Coast Energy** 

Please see attached letter regarding the proposed Pacific Coast Energy project.

Tony Skinner

Executive Secretary/Treasurer

Tri Counties Building and Construction Trades Council



# Tri-Counties Building and Construction Trades Council, AFL-

Ventura, Santa Barbara, San Luis Obispo Counties
3994 E. Main Street, Ventura, CA 93003 office 805-642-2149 cell 805-794-4274 fax 805-658-

September 16, 2016

Supervisor Salud Carbajal
Supervisor Janet Wolf
Supervisor Doreen Farr
Supervisor Peter Adam
Supervisor Steve Lavagnino
Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors
105 E. Anapamu Street, Room 407
Santa Barbara CA, 93101

RE: Case No. APL-00000-00020

#### Dear Supervisors:

I am writing in reference to the Pacific Coast Energy project that will be considered by the Board later this fall. I represent the members of the Tri-County Building and Construction Trades Council-many of who live and work in Santa Barbara County.

We are committed to supporting projects that will move our region forward and create good jobs. We are proud to support the Pacific Coast Energy Project, as it will do both.

Oil extraction is important to our entire coastal region as well as the State of California. Extraction creates hundreds of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars in revenue for essential services in our area and around the State.

I understand that the Planning Commission voted to deny this project. Based on the concerns of the Planning Commission, this project has been significantly amended to take into account the concerns that were voiced in that process.

On behalf of my membership, I urge the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors to reject the recommendation of the Planning Commission and support this important project as amended.

Very truly yours,

Tony Skinner

Cc:

Robbie Hunter, President, SBCTC

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, September 12, 2016 8:51 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Pam Brandon < act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 12, 2016 at 8:15:26 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Pam Brandon pambrandon@me.com>

Sep 12, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Pam Brandon 2019A State St. Santa Barbara, CA 93105 pambrandon@me.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Sunday, September 11, 2016 12:09 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Dave Jenkins <act@fwwatch.org>

Date: September 11, 2016 at 12:08:05 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Dave Jenkins <dajen@me.com>

Sep 11, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mr. Dave Jenkins 231 W Pedregosa St Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2826 dajen@me.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, September 09, 2016 10:54 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Lorna Moore < act@fwwatch.org>

Date: September 9, 2016 at 10:03:25 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Lorna Moore lornamoore@earthlink.net>

Sep 9, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Lorna Moore 2108 Las Canoas Rd Santa Barbara, CA 93105-2111 lornamoore@earthlink.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, September 09, 2016 9:13 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Erin Bonski <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 9, 2016 at 9:03:19 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Erin Bonski <<u>ebonskievans@gmail.com</u>>

Sep 9, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Erin Bonski 154 El Sueno Rd Santa Barbara, CA 93110-1019 ebonskievans@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 08, 2016 10:03 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Cherie Topper <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 8, 2016 at 10:02:12 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Cherie Topper <cherie.topper@gmail.com>

Sep 9, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Cherie Topper 46 Olive Mill Rd Santa Barbara, CA 93108-2827 cherie.topper@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 08, 2016 3:06 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Charlene Mendez <act@fwwatch.org> Date: September 8, 2016 at 3:03:32 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Charlene Mendez <goletian@gmail.com>

Sep 8, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Charlene Mendez 6578 Camino Venturoso Goleta, CA 93117-1527 goletian@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 08, 2016 3:06 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Charlene Mendez <act@fwwatch.org> Date: September 8, 2016 at 3:03:38 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Charlene Mendez <<u>goletian@gmail.com</u>>

Sep 8, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Charlene Mendez 6578 Camino Venturoso Goleta, CA 93117-1527 goletian@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 08, 2016 10:38 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Diane Knowles <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 8, 2016 at 10:31:45 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Diane Knowles < diance88@aol.com>

Sep 8, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Diane Knowles 4530 Carpinteria Ave Carpinteria, CA 93013-1856 diance88@aol.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 08, 2016 7:04 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Debbie Frick < act@fwwatch.org > Date: September 8, 2016 at 7:02:10 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Debbie Frick <<u>gmafrick113@gmail.com</u>>

Sep 8, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Debbie Frick 113 S Alisos St Santa Barbara, CA 93103-3416 gmafrick113@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Thursday, September 08, 2016 7:04 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Heidi Wascher <a ct@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 7, 2016 at 11:30:04 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Reply-To: Heidi Wascher <nailsbyheidi@gmail.com>

Sep 8, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Heidi Wascher PO Box 1255 Santa Barbara, CA 93102-1255 nailsbyheidi@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Wednesday, September 07, 2016 9:35 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Kristen E. Hundt" < act@fwwatch.org> Date: September 7, 2016 at 9:30:02 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** "Kristen E. Hundt" <kristi.hundt@icloud.com>

Sep 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Kristen E. Hundt PO Box 730 Los Olivos, CA 93441-0730 kristi.hundt@icloud.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Wednesday, September 07, 2016 9:02 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

FYI

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Mary Turley <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 7, 2016 at 8:59:47 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Mary Turley < <u>mtathome@cox.net</u>>

Sep 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Mary Turley 907 Isleta Ave Santa Barbara, CA 93109-1407 mtathome@cox.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Wednesday, September 07, 2016 8:04 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Megan Grubaums <act@fwwatch.org> Date: September 7, 2016 at 6:29:50 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Megan Grubaums < meggrubaums@gmail.com >

Sep 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

Thank you in advance for your attention to this very important matter. On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Santa Barbara and the Tri-Counties have made an excellent first step in leading our region into the first phase of a 100% renewable Community

Choice Energy program. It would be incongruous to also approve the expansion of one of the dirtiest, most carbon intensive oil projects.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Megan Grubaums PO Box 3942 Santa Barbara, CA 93130-3942 meggrubaums@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Wednesday, September 07, 2016 5:14 PM

To:

shcoh

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Nancy Watson <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 7, 2016 at 4:59:33 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Reply-To: Nancy Watson < nancyreedwatson@yahoo.com>

Sep 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Nancy Watson 61 Victory Dr Buellton, CA 93427-9533 nancyreedwatson@yahoo.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Wednesday, September 07, 2016 2:30 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Kat Swift <act@fwwatch.org>

**Date:** September 7, 2016 at 2:29:06 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Kat Swift <<u>swiftkat@yahoo.com</u>>

Sep 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Kat Swift 7210 Alameda Ave Goleta, CA 93117-1351 <a href="mailto:swiftkat@yahoo.com">swiftkat@yahoo.com</a>

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Wednesday, September 07, 2016 10:53 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** Catherine Tryon <act@fwwatch.org> **Date:** September 7, 2016 at 10:48:37 AM PDT

**To:** Salud Carbajal <<u>supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org</u>>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Catherine Tryon < <u>kittryon@yahoo.com</u>>

Sep 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. Catherine Tryon 3905 State St # 7-152 Santa Barbara, CA 93105-3138 kittryon@yahoo.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Wednesday, September 07, 2016 7:04 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: aurora marquez <act@fwwatch.org> Date: September 7, 2016 at 6:48:22 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** aurora marquez < <u>auroramarquez@hotmail.com</u>>

Sep 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Ms. aurora marquez 405 Rancheria St Apt A Santa Barbara, CA 93101-4530 auroramarquez@hotmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 10:55 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Liz Zok <act@fwwatch.org>

**Date:** September 6, 2016 at 10:47:34 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Liz Zok < <u>flanz@cox.net</u>>

Sep 7, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Liz Zok 429 Danbury Ct Goleta, CA 93117-2137 flanz@cox.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Tuesday, September 06, 2016 10:31 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

Exparte

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Larry Ayres <act@fwwatch.org>
Date: September 6, 2016 at 9:47:29 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Santa Barbara County Supervisors - Deny PCEC's Steam Fracking Project

**Reply-To:** Larry Ayres <a href="mailto:larry@rain.org">larry@rain.org</a>

Sep 6, 2016

Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Salud Carbajal 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2000

Dear Supervisor - Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors - District 1 Carbajal,

On June 29, your Planning Commission voted 3-2 to deny Pacific Coast Energy Company's application to drill almost 100 additional steam fracking (cyclic steam injection) wells, due to numerous unavoidable environmental impacts that would result from the proposal.

I urge you to uphold their decision to deny the project, now that it has been appealed to the Board.

Please continue to move Santa Barbara County in the direction of a 100% renewable energy future by denying Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC's) new steam fracking project.

We need reliable, safe jobs in the renewable energy sector; not hazardous, tenuous employment that can disappear with a decline in global oil prices or with a ruptured pipeline.

Protect Santa Barbara County from the unavoidable boom and bust cycles associated with an oil-based economy. Help us benefit from the growing renewable energy economy by transitioning us away from oil development.

On behalf of the climate, our economy and our health, I urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's proposal, in favor of a swift transition to a clean and prosperous energy future.

Sincerely,

Mr. Larry Ayres PO Box 1451 Summerland, CA 93067-1451 larry@rain.org